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	ASSOCIATION OF SOUTHEASTERN RESEARCH LIBRARIES



Conference Call Notes

Kudzu-Operations Team

December 8, 2010
Participants: 

Auburn:  Fran Judkins

Clemson:  Jens Holley

UAB:  Eddie Luster
U-Alabama:  Cornelia Davis

U-Kentucky:  Barb Hale, Cheri Daniels
U-Miami:  Ronald Figueroa, Clarisa Arguelo
U-Memphis:  Kevin Merriman, Susan 
UNC-Charlotte:  Ann Davis
UNC-Greensboro:  Joe Williams, Gaylor Callahan
U-South Carolina:  Amber Gibbs
U-Tennessee:  David Atkins

Vanderbilt:  Jim Toplon

Virginia Commonwealth:  Shirley Thomas

Wake Forest:  Cristina Yu
ASERL:  John Burger

Call to Order

John Burger called the group to order at 3:04pm ET.

Review of Resource Sharing Survey
David Atkins reviewed the results of the resource sharing survey conducted this past summer.  A total of 31 out of 38 ASERL libraries responded.  There were a few questions from the Kudzu-Ops team about the staffing numbers reported by the survey. An initial summary was shared with the ASERL deans/directors at their recent meeting.  Additional analysis is needed to identify best practices.  

Once the data was complete, John offered to host a webinar for anyone interested in the results and to refine any proposed best practices

Overview of New RS Systems Under Development

John Burger identified three new ILL management systems that may be useful for future development within ASERL:  Relais D2D, IDS Search, and the discovery/delivery tool under development by LYRASIS.  Relais is the most developed at this point.  IDS Search holds the promise of being open-source or at a low cost.  We will keep an eye on developments as part of the review of best practices in the coming months.

Lanter Update

Some Kudzu libraries have reported service problems with Lanter in recent months – including UK, UTK, Vandy, and Tulane.  UNC-Greensboro and Wake Forest recently learned they’d get a new subcontractor, causing problems in delivery times, especially for UNCG.  John noted that Lanter is months behind in providing their on-time statistics.  John noted that long-time contacts at Lanter had retired in recent months, and new staff are unresponsive to his queries.  He will attempt to escalate these issues, and asked for patience while he attempts to resolve the problems.
2010 Holiday Schedule

Most sites have provide their closing schedules.  John will posted the final version to the website as soon as all replies are received.

Open Mic
· Good news!  Shirley Thomas noted that VCU is once again filling requests received via OCLC from their medical library.  She asked that Kudzu colleagues be careful when returning items, to be sure they are returned to the proper location.

· Barb Hale asked if anyone had aprticiapted in the OCLC webinar on their new e-article delivery service.  She will provide the link to the recorded session.

· John asked the group about statistics for RAPID:  He recently pulled a year’s worth of data describing the borrowing amongst ASERL-RAPID participants and was surprised by the low levels of traffic.  Fran Judkins and others explained that was a feature of RAPID – the system’s load balancing keeps the workload at a reasonable level.  John will distribute the stats to the Kudzu-Ops list for their review/comment before distributing to the ASERL directors list.

Adjournment

The conference call was adjourned at 3:42pm ET.
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